
The Town of Moriah Town Board held a Public Hearing on November 10, 2016 at 6:00pm at the 

Town of Moriah Court House, 42 Park Place, Port Henry, New York, to discuss the Preliminary 

Budget for 2017.   

 

Present: Thomas Scozzafava  Supervisor 

Paul Salerno   Councilman 

Lucille Carpenter  Councilwoman 

  Thomas Anderson  Councilman 

  Timothy Garrison  Councilman 

 

Others Present:  Becky Gilbo, Bill Trybendis, Jamie Wilson-Highway Superintendent, Art 

Morgan-Water & Sewer Superintendent, Linda Smyth, Lohrer McKinstry, Rich Lapier-Building 

Codes, Diane Stevenson and Rose French, Town Clerk 

 

The Supervisor opened the public hearing at 6:00pm by saluting the flag. 

 

The Supervisor read the legal notice calling for the public hearing.  He then read a brief summary 

on the budget.  He explained that the Fire Department and Fire Commissioners are under the 

same rules and regulations regarding the tax cap.  He then referred everyone to the handout on 

the budget.  He then went over the hand out.   

 

Floor Open to Public:   

 

Linda Smyth thanked everyone for their work on the budget.  Councilman Garrison feels it is a 

good and solid budget.  Becky said she was glad it is over.  The Supervisor emphasized that this 

is the first year of the budget with the inclusion of the Village.   Lohrer McKinstry asked about 

the water meters, they are wired into the electrical, can they be pulled?  The Supervisor said yes, 

they are low voltage.  The Supervisor said that next week he will meet with Farmer’s Home. 

 

The hearing closed at 6:12pm. 

 

 

 

       ____________________________________ 

       Town Clerk 

 

 

 


